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Take a look at our most recent educational videos at buscandolaverdad.org  

A Door for the Word 
The apostle Paul told the Christians in Colossae to continue in prayer and while doing so, to pray for him 
and his companions that “God would open unto us a door of utterance, to speak the mystery of Christ” 
(Colossians 4:2-3, KJV). The ASV says “a door for the word” as do many Spanish Bibles. My dear brethren 
I might have said this before, but, when I was a student at the Memphis School of Preaching I became aware 
of the good work that World Video Bible School (WVBS) was doing for the Lord. I prayed constantly for 
an opportunity to meet them and ask for permission to translate some of their English materials into 
Spanish. God answered that prayer, and now together we have been able to produce more than 140 videos 
on a dedicated YouTube channel. These videos have received more than 30,000 hours of viewing time, 
more than 1,700 subscribers, and numerous responses from people asking to study with us—and there are 
more videos to be released in the upcoming weeks. 

We have been able to do a lot of good work from Panama, but we could do even more if we had access to a 
recording studio full-time. Since we cannot build a studio in Panama, we have been praying and looking 
for an opportunity to work with WVBS. God, once again, heard and answered our prayers. We were 
approved, by the U. S. Embassy, for a temporary religious worker (R1) visa to work in the United States for 
several years and, after that, return to Panama. Therefore, we will be moving to Texas to be closer to the 
WVBS studio and support team to record, edit, and publish Spanish content with the Bible courses being 
our priority. We plan to move by the first week of July, 2023. This great opportunity will involve some costs, 
but this “open door” is too important to the Lord's work to ignore. Years ago, when we had a similar financial 
need, some good brethren came to our rescue with support. Many of you are getting this newsletter because 
you know us personally. Some of you have heard about this work of the Lord and even without knowing 
us have been helping because you recognize the value of this good work. We have been blessed in raising 
enough support to live in Panama, but as you might have heard before, “everything is bigger in Texas” and 
that includes living expenses. We are thankful to God for having you in our lives and we hope and pray 
you can continue helping us or start helping us, if you have not yet done so. Together we can accomplish 
this work of the Lord that has proven to be of great need in the Spanish-speaking world. 

If you would like to know more about the School, we will be more than glad to talk to you, or you can also 
reach out to World Video Bible School. We are blessed and thankful for the door God has opened to us 
and the work we are blessed to do in serving Him. 

 

May God bless you and your family richly today and always! 

To Him be the glory! 


